


Transgender erotica 
by the Xing Xing and 
fem fluxx.

Sexually Explicit 
content

For adults only!







Hi there, miss. 
do you by any 
chance having 
permission to 

create this 
artwork?



Goddammit. They 
always run.



Tom! I have a 
young female 

graffiti artist here. 
She is trying to hide 
in the warehouse.



What’s your 
name?

Circe.



Let me go!

You are not 
going 

anywhere.



You 
have no 

idea who you 
are dealing 

with, do 
you?

Circe? That 
makes you a 

greek goddess, 
doesn’t it?



I will 
make a deal 

with you.
Greek 

goddess? You read 
too much, my 

friend.



I 
will not 

kill you and 
I will let 

you have sex 
with me, if 

you promise 
me one 
thing.



Really? 
And what do 
we have to 
promise?

You 
will 

swear to 
me that when 
the sun rises 
tomorrow, I 
can take the 
manhood of 

one of 
you.



One of you will be 
turned into girl, and 
she is to serve the 

other for the rest of 
her life. You two are 
going to get married, 

man and wife.



Tom, this woman is 
very confused. We 
should not take 
advantage of her 

vulnerability.



Do you 
promise?



Come on 
man, let her 

go!

What do we 
have to lose? 

There is no magic. 
She cannot turn 
any of us into a 
woman, and you 

know it.



I promise, 
honey, you have 

the permission to 
turn one of us 

into a girl, come 
tomorrow.



Come on, 
greg! This one 

sucks cock like a 
goddess.





Noble 
warriors. Thank 

you for your 
sacrifice.



Fuck, that 
was one weird 

woman.

Did she really 
believe that she 

can turn one of us 
into a woman? That 
must be you right? 
You are always so 

sensitive.



We should not 
have done that to 

her. 



The 
ancient 

circe turned 
men into 

pigs.

I 
wonder 
how it 

would feel 
like to be 

turned into 
a girl.



Maybe 
she would 
give me big 

tits.

Crazy 
bitch!



That night he had a 
very strange dream.

He was in some kind 
of erotic club. Or a 
brothel, maybe?



He could feel tits 
swaying slowly on 
his chest.

The impression was 
that he was some kind 
of sacrifice.



He was to sacrifice 
his virginity to a man.



You are 
pan, are you 

not?

Circe 
thanks you 
for your 
sacrifice.



And then he was down 
on all fours feeling 
a cock slide inside his 
pussy. And it felt all 
too real.



You know how it is 
when you are party 
asleep and partly 
awake. He knew this 
was a dream, but he 
also knew that circe 
was real. He could 
feel his tits moving 
slowly as he 
breathed. He could 
feel the soft fabric 
of silk against his 
skin.

My god. This 
is real.

His voice was a 
woman’s, a husky 
soprano.



He could feel his 
long soft hair 
touching his 
shoulders. 

His heart started to 
beat fast. He was not 
scared as such, but 
emotionally 
overwhelmed. His 
brain tried to come 
up with explanations: 
drugs, 
hallucinations, a 
prank, but none of 
them stuck.





He was no expert on 
bra sizes, but he had 
a lot of tits. An f 
cup, maybe?

His curiosity 
overcame his timidity.



Would it be possible 
to revert these 
changes? Could he 
try to find circe and 
ask her to change him 
back?

But deep inside he 
knew that he would 
never see circe again.



His left hand moved 
down south and for 
the first time his 
long feminine finger 
brushed over his 
pussy lips. 



Everything was so 
soft. His skin. His 
hair. The folds of his 
vulva. He could feel 
the knob down there 
and a warm feeling 
started to spread 
out into his body.



He grabbed his tit and 
touched his stiff 
nipple. Another 
surge of warmth 
spread throughout 
his limbs.



This 
feels so 

good.



He let a finger slide 
inside his vagina. He 
had, obviously, never 
felt anything like it, 
although the dream 
had given him an idea.



He moved over to the 
bathroom and 
continued his 
explorations there. 
He was as if in 
another world.



It was as if he tried 
to realign his mind 
with this new body.



Playing with his pussy 
filled his body with 
pleasure. There was 
no rush. Only a 
steady build up of 
energy.



Aaaah!



He realised that with 
a body like this one 
he could have all the 
sex he wanted. The 
boys, and many of the 
girls even, would be 
all over him.



Then the images from 
the dream came back, 
he on all fours with 
a big cock sliding 
inside him. And he 
felt a large orgasm 
build up and explode.



He realised with a 
shock that this girl 
loved men.

Oh yeah, she wanted 
cock.



Circe had definitely 
taken his manhood.

As he walked through 
his flat he found a 
lot of subtle and 
not so subtle 
changes.



His bedroom had a 
new table filled with 
makeup.

His drawers were 
full of lingerie.



There was not a suit 
left in his dressing 
room.



He had no idea how he 
would be able to 
walk in those shoes, 
but it was clearly 
expected.



There were also 
some things there 
that truly made the 
whole thing real for 
him. He was a fertile 
woman.



He was starving so he 
drank a smoothie.



Then he realised that 
tom would be around 
shortly, as he must 
be wondering where 
his partner and 
friend was right now.



What the 
fuck!!!

Hi tom!



Do 
you expect 

me to believe 
that you are 

greg?

I don’t 
expect you 
to believe 
anything. I 
can hardly 
believe it 
myself. 



Let me 
get this 
straight. 
You have 

redecorated 
the whole 

flat to make 
it look more 

girly as a 
prank?

And how would 
I be able to 
paint all the 

walls and have 
them dry before 
you came here?



It is me. Greg. 
Circe turned me 

into a woman and 
all because of 
your stupidity.



WHY Should I 
believe you?

Ask me 
something 
only greg 

would 
know.



Las Vegas 
2019. Priscilla, the 

escort with the 
moose tattoo.



It is 
really you. 
It really is. 

She did it.



I like your 
tits.

But of 
course you 

do.



She said 
we were 

going to get 
married.

Yes, she said 
so.



I have been in 
this body since 
sunrise. I have 

explored every nook 
and cranny of it. I 
have tried to deny 
the unavoidable. 

This woman is 
heterosexual.



Can’t we 
change you 

back?

I think you know 
as well as I do that 
this is not going to 

change. I am a woman 
now. According to my new 

passport which I found 
in my safe my name is 

now Silvia.

One part of me thinks 
all of this is a weird 

dream. But another part 
of me know it is real. I 
have become this sexy 

woman. It is real.



Wow, did I 
give you a hard 
on? You like me 

that much?



Well, I think 
you are kinda hot 
too, to tell the 
truth. And I used 
to think of you as 
one of the ugliest 

men in the 
universe.



Wait here 
for a minute. 

I have an 
idea.



Remember, tom, 
you do not mess 
with the gods.



What are you 
doing?



My god, they 
are big. Do 

you…. Like… you 
know… how they 

feel?



They 
make me 
feel very 

feminine, very 
sexy. I like 
that. I have 
never felt 

sexy 
before.



I like 
the effect I 

have on you. I 
feel 

powerful.



Oh 
wow. I 

forgot how 
well 

endowed 
you are.



Here’s what I think. 
You and I are on an 

adventure together. 
There is no way back for 
me. I am gonna be this 
woman for the rest of 

my life.



I don’t 
want to live 
that life in 
fear of my 
feelings.



So you 
want me to 
treat you as 

any other 
woman?

As 
long as 

you remember 
I am your 

friend.



It feels so 
gay. 

But you 
used to be a 

man.

Gay 
men wouldn’t 

get a hard on 
from watching 

this body, idiot.

That is 
true. I 

cannot deny 
my past.

But You 
know I have a 
pussy now, 

right? Would 
you like to 

feel it?



That must 
feel so 
weird.



This is 
awkward.

A bit. But 
don’t stop.



Oh my 
god. I have a 

pussy.. I 
truly do.

Oh 
god, you 
found my 

clit!



Fuck I am so 
horny.

You are all 
wet.



Let me see 
your tits.



You are so 
sexy.

You think 
so?



Greg could feel his 
mind slipping. It was 
as if his soul was 
sliding down a hill, 
faster and faster. 



What he felt was 
impossible one 
moment became 
intriguing the next.



He felt a strange 
kind of hunger. He 
wanted to having that 
void that had been 
inside him for so 
many years be filled 
up. Sucking on that 
cock gave him that 
kind of comfort.



He felt himself giving 
up control, allowing 
tom to run the show.



You have 
become a bit of a 
slut, haven’t you 

greg?

Please 
call me 
Silvia…



Silvia, eh? Greg, 
your male self is 
dying in front of 

me.



Ok, 
Silvia. Down 

on you 
knees!

Greg could feel a 
surge of both fear 
and anticipation.

He could feel tom’s 
hand on his broad ass 
and the tip of his 
cock brushing his 
leg.



And then he could 
feel his cocks slide 
into that hole that 
wasn’t even supposed 
to be there.

Oh my god!



His finger found its 
way down to his clit 
and it felt 
wonderful.



You 
like being 
fucked by a 
man, don’t 

you?



One part of greg 
felt shame and 
humiliation and tried 
to get him to run 
away. But another 
part just could not 
get enough of that 
hard fucking.





Those are 
my tits. And, 

god, that feels 
good.



Watching that fat 
cock slide into his 
wet pussy made him 
start to 
hyperventilate, 
caused by a mix of 
fear and desire.



I 
wonder. 

Have always 
been this girl 
on the inside? 

That would 
explain a 

lot.



You know, 
I was the 
one that 

treated circe 
badly.

It 
would 

make sense 
for her to 

take out her 
revenge on 

me.



You 
tried to 
stop me, 

remember? 
You tried to 

protect 
her.

Yet, it was 
you she 

turned into a 
girl.



Maybe it was 
all a trap set up 

for you. She wanted 
you. Maybe you 
wanted her?



Greg did not like the 
way tom was going 
with this. Why would 
circe want him?

Ah, ah, 
aaaahhh!



But he could not 
deny that being a 
sexy cock rider felt 
great.



A lot of men would 
have gone crazy 
going through this, 
he was sure. But he 
loved having a pussy. 
He loved being filled 
up by cock.



You are 
getting it 

now, aren’t 
you? She 

wanted you as 
a sacrifice, 

not me.
As long as I 
follow her 
orders, I 

will be ok.



Greg looked down at 
the amazing sight of 
tits a pussy rammed 
by cock. It was a 
sexy sight!

What do 
you mean by 

“follow 
orders”?



We 
have to 

get married. 
If we do not, 

she will 
come after 

me to. We have 
to do it 
all: get 

married, move 
together, 

have kids and 
grandkids.

You idiot! I 
cannot be a 

mother. You are 
crazy?

But one part of 
him knew that 
tom was right. 
This was what 
circe wanted.



Which is why greg, 
now Silvia, found 
himself dressed up 
as a bride a couple 
of weeks later.



Tom’s family came at 
the wedding. “Greg” 
was missing in action, 
and silvia had do 
family. They had to 
make up a tragic 
story about a flight 
crash to explain 
that.



Greg had to listen to his old 
police colleagues talk about 
how much they missed greg 
and how they would not stop 
looking for him.



But they also talked 
about the mystery 
woman silvia who had 
managed to turn the 
eternal bachelor, 
tom, into a married 
man.



They both felt pretty 
awkward about it all, 
but the sexual 
attraction was 
strong, so they 
drowned their 
embarrassment in 
honey moon sex.



Is 
greg 

still in 
there? Is he 

the one 
playing with 

your big 
tits?



No, greg is 
dying, isn’t he? 
Getting weaker 

and weaker day by 
day. You are 
silvia now.



Sylvia did not 
answer.



They did start to 
look like a regular 
couple, though.



The end
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